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June 9, 2016 
 
Honorable Kimberly D Bose 
Secretary 
Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 
888 First St., N.E. 
Washington D.C. 20426 
 
  Re:  American Electric Power Service Corporation 
   Docket No. ER08-1329-000 
 
Dear Secretary Bose: 

 
On May 25, 2016, American Electric Power Service Corporation, on behalf of its 

affiliates, Appalachian Power Company, Indiana Michigan Power Company, Kentucky 
Power Company, Kingsport Power Company, Ohio Power Company, and Wheeling 
Power Company (collectively “AEP”), submitted for filing for informational purposes 
its 2016 Annual Update to recalculate its annual transmission revenue requirements 
(“Annual Update”).  In that filing, AEP indicated that it would host a webinar and 
teleconference meeting on June 17, 2016 to afford interested parties the opportunity to 
discuss the Annual Update.  While the date of the meeting is correct, the start time 
identified in that filing is incorrect.  The webinar and teleconference meeting will take 
place from 2:00 p.m. to 4:00 p.m. (ET) on June 17, 2016 (and not 9:00 a.m., as 
previously indicated).   

 
Information regarding the meeting will be available at:   

http://www.aep.com/about/codeofconduct/OASIS/TariffFilings/ 

AEP apologizes for any confusion that may have been caused by this error.  
Please feel free to contact the undersigned with any questions.   

Respectfully submitted,   

 
/s/ Amanda Riggs Conner 
Amanda Riggs Conner 
 
Counsel for American Electric Power 
Service Corporation 

 

Amanda Riggs Conner 
Senior Counsel - 
Regulatory Services 
(202) 383-3436 (P) 
(202) 383-3459 (F) 
arconner@aep.com 


